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A WELCOME MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL-DR. MATHEW NELSON

November was another great month at Discovery Elementary! In November, our Community C
of focus was “Contribute” and we held our annual Thanksgiving Food Shelf community service
project. Our families contributed to the Buffalo Food Shelf in a big way by bringing in $730.26 in
monetary donations, wow! The Buffalo Food Shelf wanted us to extend their sincere
appreciation for the generous support!

In December we will be focusing on “Celebrate” because we sure do have a lot to celebrate at
DES and we are thankful for that. | believe it is important for us to stop and reflect and
celebrate the many outstanding people who help us provide a great experiences for the
students of Discovery Elementary. We appreciate all that is done by our teachers, educational
assistants, secretaries, school nutrition employees, custodian staff, nursing department, social
worker, speech pathologist and school psychologist to provide a high-quality learning
experience for each individual student. The gifts of time and talent are always appreciated. We
would also like to thank our dedicated parents, families, and community members for all that
they do for the Discovery students!

As we move into the coldest winter months we will continue to remind the children to wear
appropriate clothing for the weather. Playground rules and procedures for cold, winter weather
and information about emergency school closings can be found in the handbook and on the
district website. District 877 elementary schools send students outside for recess every day
when the temperature and/or wind chill are at or above -5 degrees. Students love playing
outside and we just want to make sure they are dressed appropriately, and your assistance is
greatly appreciated.

At Discovery Elementary school we all take great pride together in educating the whole-child to
help our students learn, grow, and develop both academically and socially/emotionally. One
element that we are purposely embedding into our culture and everyday practice is that of a
Growth Mindset. On the following page, we have included some information from Mindset
Works on the concept of nurturing a Growth Mindset culture and some things that you can feel
free to integrate into your home to help connect it for your children.
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(From www.mindsetworks.com)

It's no secret that parenting can be hard at times. Having a growth mindset and believing in
the power of a “not yet” attitude helps. Research shows that parents can have a powerful
impact on their children’s mindsets. The language you use and the actions you take show
your children what you expect. Giving process praise, talking about the brain, accepting
mistakes as learning opportunities, and understanding the role of emotions in learning are
all practices you can begin today. The way we praise our children can have a profound
impact on their mindset. Research on praise and mindsets shows that when we praise
children for being smart, it promotes a fixed mindset. It sends a message that their
accomplishments are trait-based, and tied to something innate. In contrast, praising kids
for working hard promotes a growth mindset. It sends a message that the child’s effort is

what led them to success.

Say This

Avoid This

“| can see you worked so hard on this!”
e Say this because it helps your children
understand you value their effort

“You are so Smart!”
e Avoid saying this because it makes them think of
intelligence as a fixed quality.

“It seems like it's time to try a new strategy.”
e Say this because it lets your children know that
they control outcomes by making choices.

“It's okay. Maybe you're just not cut out for this!”
e Avoid saying this because it makes your children
think they don’t have the capacity to improve.

“It looks like that was too easy for you. Let’s find you
something more challenging so your brain can
grow.”
e Say this because it teaches kids that learning
should be challenging, and if tasks are too easy
then your brain isn't growing.

“That's right!” You did that so quickly and
easily; great job!”
e Avoid saying this because praising tasks
completed without much effort paints effort in a
negative light and encourages a fixed mindset.




Early Release Day- Friday, December 6th (early release at 12:15)
Choir Concert- Thursday, December 12th at 6:30PM-Auditorium
Winter Break- No School-Monday, December 23- Wednesday,

January l1st

Early Release Day- Friday, January 3rd (early release at 12:15)

K-12 District Teacher Workshop-No School- Monday, January 20th

As we move into the winter months, we will continue to remind students to wear
appropriate clothing for the weather. Students go outside for recess every day
that the temperature/wind chill is at or above -5 degrees. Listed below are the
items students should wear to be dressed for the weather:

Jacket

Snow Padnts
Headwear
Gloves/Mittens
Boots

o

Please Note: Students will be asked to stay on the tar area of the
playground if they are missing an item.
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Discovery Elementary School will be participating in this years Toys for Tots program that is
sponsored by the Buffalo Rotary. If students and their families wish to/are able to contribute we are
asking for donations of toys that elementary-aged children would enjoy.

Bank West is partnering with us and will match the first $500 of toys! Our 5th grade student reps are
going to be taking a field trip to Target to pick out the $500 worth of toys! We thank them for their
generosity!

WHAT: Toys that elementary-aged children would enjoy
WHERE: Bring into the main office to place in donation bins
WHEN: Now through December 13th

*Please note: There is no obligation to participate and we are not keeping track of donations by
class or having any sort of contest to raise donations. We are just using this as a Discovery
Community Service opportunity to help make Christmas a little brighter for children in need within
our community!




September “C" Students of the Month - Care




November “C” Students of the Month - Contribute
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Our Phenomenal Educational Support Professionals at DES
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it takes to help them learn, grow, and develop academically, as well as providing supervision at

’ These dedicated support professionals assist our students and teachers daily, doing whatever
C"@ recess and lunch to keep our students safe. We are thankful for them!
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HEALTH UPDATES

If your student has any of the following diagnoses:

Diabetes

Asthma

Allergies

* Seizures

please be sure to bring in an updated order set/action plan (signed by both parent and
healthcare provider) along with any emergency medication(s).
BHM lliness and Injuries Guideline for school attendance can be found here. Please
remember to call the attendance line or enter the absence through parent portal for
every day your child is going to be absent. This helps us make sure your child's absence
is coded correctly, but more importantly, it helps us assure your child is safe and
accounted for. Students are welcome to return to school 24 hours aofter their lost
symptom (fever, vomiting, diarrhea), with no fever reducing medications. If your student is
out due to COVID we will work with you to determine their return date.

MEDICATIONS

If you are sending any medication to the health office:

¢ Must bein its original container. We cannot accept any medications in a baggie or envelope.

e All prescription medications need to come in a labeled pharmacy container. When you get the
prescription filled, just request the pharmacy make a second bottle for school. They are happy
todothat

¢ The health care provider and parent signature must accompany all prescribed medications.

e Over the counter medications require parent signature only, unless you are requesting a
dosage outside of the package directions. A health care provider will then need to sign in that

siaton MEDICAL NOTES

When your child is seen in clinic and there may be restrictions for school:
¢ please obtain a written note from the provider at the time of the visit. Many clinics no
longer fax to the schools, so it is important for you to provide that information in order for
us to provide ongoing accommodations.
¢ Students may be allowed to sit out of physical education for one class without medical
verification. In that case, they will also remain indoors for recess on that day.



https://www.bhmschools.org/illness-and-injuries-guidelines

